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I of Business and Industry

TO: The Honorable Members of the PA House Finance Committee
FROM: Neal Lesher, Director, Government Affairs

DATE: June 11, 2025

RE: PA Chamber memo: Support H.B. 1503

On behalf of the Pennsylvania Chamber of Business and Industry, the largest, broad-
based business advocacy organization in the Commonwealth, representing nearly 10,000
member companies of all sizes from across all commercial and industrial sectors, I write
to ask you to support HB 1503.

HB 1503 would modernize the tax code to account for technological advancements and
wireless internet data services. It would clarify that the sales tax exemption applies to all
equipment, parts and supplies used to build and maintain wireless networks like it
already does for landlines. This is a commonsense update to the tax code and we ask for
your support.

For any questions or further discussion, please contact Neal Lesher, Director of
Government Affairs, at nlesher@pachamber.org or 717-507-9240.

Click here to check the PA Chamber Legislative Scorecard.
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